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URGENT MEDICAL DEVICE RECALL NOTIFICATION 

Dri-Lok Threaded Cannula 
 
December 27, 2017 
 
Account Number:  

Attn:  
 
The purpose of this notification is to advise you that Stryker Endoscopy is conducting a voluntary recall.   

Part Number: 3910-090-800, ASSY, PKG, 8.0MM X 90MM DRI-LOK THREADED CANNULA 
Lot Number: 14239AG2 
 
Product Description: 
The Dri-Lok Cannulas are single-use devices which facilitate instrument insertion and removal during 
arthroscopic surgery.  
 
Reason for the Voluntary Recall: 
Stryker inadvertently shipped expired units to two customers.  Therefore, we are initiating this voluntary 
recall to recover the two boxes that were shipped. 
 
Risk to Health: 
The risk of using a Dri-Lok cannula beyond its expiration date is that the product may no longer be sterile. 
As a result of potential ineffective sterilization, an infection may occur. To date, there have been no 
reports of any adverse events or serious injuries. 

Actions to be taken by the Customer/User: 
1. Inform individuals within your organization who need to be aware of this device recall. 
2. Check all stock areas and/or operating room storage to determine if any devices from the affected 

product list are at your facility.  Response is required. 
3. Quarantine and discontinue use of the recalled devices. 
4. If no product is found, please complete Attachment A on the back side of this letter. 
5. If affected product is found, segregate the product and call Stryker customer service at 1-800-624-

4422 (Option 3) or email endocustomersupport@stryker.com to arrange for product return and 
issuance of credit or replacement (upon availability). 

 
Please forward a copy of this letter to any other personnel within your facility that you deem appropriate. 
 
We appreciate your cooperation and we recognize the inconvenience this may cause your facility. Thank 
you for your support on this important matter. 

Sincerely, 
 
 

 
Kimberly Lynch 
 

 
Attachment A 

 

http://www.fda.gov/Safety/MedWatch/HowToReport/default.htm
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By completing this form, you are acknowledging none of the affected product 
below at your account.  All sections below must be completed in order for 
acknowledgement to be accepted.   
 
Part Number, Description: 3910-090-800, ASSY, PKG, 8.0MM X 90MM DRI-LOK THREADED CANNULA 
Lot Number: 14239AG2 
 

 
Return the completed Business Reply Form to Stryker Endoscopy via fax (408-855-6314) or 

email (endorecall@stryker.com).  Please send any questions to endorecall@stryker.com 
 
 

 

Account Name  

Account Number  

Account Address  

Name & Title 
 

Signature  
 

Date 
 

Phone or Email Address  
 

mailto:endorecall@stryker.com
mailto:endorecall@stryker.com



